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REV. GAYE SANTORO, PASTOR 

 
ñPractice resurrection.ò 

 
That last line of Wendell Berryôs famous poem, ñManifesto: The Mad Farmer Liberation Front,ò hits 
home. It is at once challenging and ennobling. The Easter message is not about the resuscitation of a 
corpse (this is not what the Bible describes), nor is it some pie-in-the-sky truth to be grasped with only 
our head. Wendell Berry nailed Easter in two words: practice resurrection.  
 
Daily, let God raise you from all the little deaths each day brings. Let God make you a new creation. Live 
into Godôs gracious gift of a new life. Every day we have the opportunity to die to our old self-centered 
ways of being and to let God resurrect us into new beings, bearing the mark of Christ.  
 
We have spent the long, cold forty days of Lent undertaking 
activities through our own power that open us to power beyond 
our own, God's power, because we know that God has the 
power to give us Resurrection lives. The kind of lives that even 
the grave cannot destroy.   
 
Come join us on Sunday, April 5

th
 for a joyous Easter  

celebration, as we proclaim and live out the truth of our  

message, ñChrist has Risen! He is Risen Indeed!ò 

 

Blessings,  
Pastor Gaye  

In honor of Earth Day, on Sunday, April 19 th  we will be 

watching òThe Man Who Planted Treesó during Sundayõs 

worship time followed by a potluck lunch in fellowship hall.  

After lunch, weõll be travelling to Doylestown Memorial 

Park to serve the community by helping prepare the park 

for the season.  Wear your Emanuel T -shirt if you have 

one and bring your work gloves and rake.  This promises to 

be a fun intergenerational event, so bring the kids for a 

great day learning and caring for our earth!  

Stewardship  

Corner  

Earth Day Celebration Sunday  

April 19 th  

Come care for our Earth!  
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FEBRUARY 2015 WEEKLY OFFERINGS & ATTENDANCE  
 

 

DATE 

WEEKLY OFFERING S 

    (Budget)           (Received) 
 

Budget vs. Received 

ATTENDANCE  

TOTALS  

Feb.  1, 2015 $   2,947.25     /   $      830.00 $  -  2,117.25 41 

Feb.  8, 2015 $   2,947.25     /   $   4,221.00 $  + 1,273.75 90 

Feb. 15, 2015 $   2,947.25     /   $          0.00  $  -  2,947.25 church cancelled 

Feb. 22, 2015 $   2,947.25     /   $   4,042.00 $  +  1,094.75 63 

Totals - February $ 11,789.00    /    $   9,093.00 $  -  2,696.00 194 

Weekly Averages             $   2,273.25 $  -     674.00 65 

 

GRAND TOTALS  

         Weekly offerings 
(current expenses, benevolences, 

and  loose offerings only) 

   $   - 6,961.00 year-to-date 

  

Average attendance 

per week for year - 64 

 

2015 

 Receipts Expenses 

 January $ 8,424.00 $ 16,299.64 - 7,875.64 

 February  10,009.74  13,886.56 -  3,876.82 

 March   0.00  0.00    0.00 

 April   0.00  0.00  0.00 

 May  0.00  0.00   0.00 

 June  0.00  0.00  0.00 

 July  0.00  0.00  0.00 

 August  0.00  0.00   0.00 

 September   0.00  0.00  0.00 

 October  0.00  0.00  0.00 

 November  0.00  0.00  0.00 

 December  0.00  0.00  0.00 

 

 Y-T-D $ 18,433.74 $ 30,186.20 -11,752.46 

 Budget - Feb.  28,159.44  28,159.44 

 Overall - 9,725.70 - 2,026.76 -11,752.46 

 

         Andrea S. Sammons, Church Treasurer 

Written with love for Wes- 

 

We never know what each day holds, 

Our fate or length of days, 

For God alone is in control 

His ways are not our ways, 

 

Created in His image, 

He calls us each to do, 

The most we can with what we have, 

Until our life is through, 

 

And so today we honor one 

Whose legacy we tell, 

His life; a joy and blessing, 

For his used Godôs gifts so well, 

 

He bravely served his country, 

Taking challenges in stride, 

Leading with a humble spirit 

And with loyalty and pride, 

 

 

 

 

Wes lived his life for others, 

A provider to the core, 

Working hard with skill and talent, 

To complete most any chore, 

 

Finding joy in quiet moments 

With his family ever near, 

All those times of love and laughter 

Were the ones he held so dear. 

 

Such a man of faith and courage 

Always sure that God knew best, 

Now heôs found his home in glory 

In a place of peace and rest, 

 

Safe and happy with our Savior 

In a paradise of care, 

We hold fast and trust Godôs promise, 

That one day weôll meet him there. 

 

-Karen Foster 



Consistory Minutes - February 10, 2015 

Present: Carl Hummel, Andrea Sammons, Pastor Gaye Santoro, Rachael Weigand, Ralph Lengacher,  

Helen Tritt, Jean Holden, Forrest Swain, Cheri Nemes, Amy Wagner, Harriet Neiser, Holly Poetter 

Absent: Ernie Lyons 

 

Secretaryôs Report was reviewed and accepted. Treasurerôs report was reviewed and accepted.  

 

Pastorôs Report: 

¶ Lego Movie on Sunday evening, Feb.15
th
 from 4:00-7:30. 

¶ Technology meeting on Feb. 12
th
: Tom Blanar, Chris Formet, and Pastor Gaye Santoro will discuss the 

projection system in the Sanctuary. 

¶ March 21
st
- A meeting of members under 40 will be held at Laurie Karhoffôs house from 4-7. 

Babysitting will be provided. 

¶  A retreat for the consistory and elders will be held on March 28
th
. 

¶ Mt. Zwingli would like to combine activity for youth events. 

¶ There will be a potluck on April 19
th
 and an earth day clean-up project. 

¶ There will be a band and orchestra concert on July 19
th
 at the church. 

¶ We are purchasing a drop box for the computer to put photographs for future projects. 

¶ There will be an installation of consistory and elder on Sunday, Feb.22
nd

 during the worship service. 

 

Old Business: The minutes for the annual meeting were read and approved. 

 

New Business: 

¶ There was an election of consistory officers for 2015. Carl Hummel - President, Helen Tritt - Vice 

President and Harriet Neiser - secretary. Andrea Sammons - Treasurer.  

¶ The members were asked to read the bylaws and highlight possible changes. This will be revisited at  a 

later meeting 

¶ The policy to not rent the church to non-members will continue as usual. 

 

Standing Committees: 

 

Missions- 

¶ The next soup kitchen is March 17th.   

¶ The first Lenten project is Feb. 25
th
. The group will make candy suckers to sell at the bake sale on Feb. 

28
th
 and chocolate ïcovered pretzels to be given at the March 17

th
 soup kitchen.  

¶ The second project is singing/ringing chimes to shut-ins  

¶ The third project is organizing the clothing donation project at Lakeview United Methodist Church in 

Barberton. 

¶ The fourth project is cleaning and painting at our church. 

¶ The fifth project is cleaning the soup kitchen in Barberton. 

 

Pastoral Relations- meet in April 

 

Christian Education, Evangelism, Property, Music - did not met 

 

Elders- 

¶  Karen Wester had a house fire and is staying at Motel 6. 

¶ The church rolls will be updated by Greg Foster and Bonnie Kurtz. 

¶ A healing service was discussed and Pastor Gaye will be thinking of doing one in the near future. 

¶ Pastor Gaye would like to form a committee that combines Evangelism and Hospitality. 

¶ Next meeting is Feb. 24
th
. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Tritt, Secretary 

Nicholas Baker was named to the John Carroll University 

Dean's List for the fall semester.   In order to be named to 
the Dean's List, full - time students must have a GPA of 3.5 

or above.   Nicholas achieved a 4.0 GPA for the semester.    
He also was elected Senator for the Student Union.  

 
 

Congrats to Jaime Sammons & the Chippewa Girls basketball team  

for playing in the 2015 Girls Division III State Basketball Semifinal.  

 



MISSIONS  
 

Thank you for your generous contributions to 
the church building project in Moshi, Tanzania; 
$604 was collected. 

 
Thanks to everyone who were involved in our 
Wednesday night Lenten ñDonôt Give Up; Give 
Backò community service projects. We  
appreciate all the help and had good  
fellowship time. We had great attendance for 
our final project at the Barberton Soup Kitchen.   
The place was sparkling by the end of the 
night. Job well done!    
 
A special thank you to Dave & Holly Poetter, 
Art Holden, and Forrest Swain for your hard 
work beautifying the Womenôs restroom. 
Great job! 
 
Amazingly enough, itôs been a year since we 
began volunteering at the Barberton Soup 
Kitchen. Our commitment is once every eight 
weeks. We fix and then serve a meal on a 
Tuesday from 4:30 - 5:30 PM. Thank you to  
Helen Tritt & Ernie Lyons for their leadership. 
Our future dates are: May 12, July 7, &  
September 1. Mark your calendars and plan on 
joining us for this great service opportunity. 
 
On April 5th, Easter Sunday will be our One 
Great Hour of Sharing collection. One Great 
Hour of Sharing is part of our UCC Church Wider 
Missions. It sends Godôs message of love and 
hope through the UCC and lives are literally 
changed by providing clean water, food,  
medications, shelter, education, and health 
care. Emergency relief and resettlement for 
refugees and displaced persons are also  
provided. Each donation to OGHS, no matter 
how large or small, reveals our unity that in 
Christ Jesus we are one family. Please give it 
prayerful consideration. Checks should be 
made out to Emanuel. 
 

 

Menôs Breakfast will be gathering Saturday,  
April 19 at 9AM at Fa-Rayôs. Please sign up near the 

map in the narthex.  

 
AWE (After Worship Eaters)  - We will be  

participating in the Earth Day potluck  
on Sunday, April 19th.  

 
High Church Fellowship has returned from their 
winter break and will be meeting April 26th at 
6:30PM at the church. We donôt ID anyone;  

all are welcome. Any questions,  
call Jean Grigalunas at 330.825.5357.  

 
Chapel Hill News 

 

Thank you for your generous calendars that 
were collected from December 6th to  
March 15, 2015. 

 

  76 -  new 2015 
           63 -  old 2014 & before 
         139 
 

The activity director was very surprised at the 
amount of calendars that were collected. 
Thank you. Thank you. Thank you.  
 
I am looking for someone to learn more about 
Chapel Hill and commit some time each 
month. If you are interested, please see Lucy 
Rich. 
 
Please note flyer below. Annual card party has 
been replaced with something new.  
 
Thank you, 
Lucy Rich, Emanuel representative 

DIRECTORY CORRECTIONS:  
Jean Grigalunas Cell # 330.285.6083 

Harriet Neiser ï remove her cell #, call Billôs if needed 

 

2015 Directory is available in the narthex. Please  

contact the office to update any information. 


